

The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

September 2023

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:

- The Health Committee's recommendation to increase the fire contracts by 2% for the Town of Chilton and the Town of Woodville.
- The 2024 compensation package for the Village employees.
- Resolution 2023-07 Red Ribbon Week Proclamation.
- For Frontier Communications to place fiber, construct, operate and maintain telephone facilities along the Village streets.

The Village Board received notice of the following:

The notice of Personal Property Aid – 2024 Estimates.

<u>Trick-or Treating</u> Saturday, October 28, 2023

12 p.m. to 2 p.m.

There will be more information to follow in regard to the Hilbert Revitalization Group's Halloween event at the Community Center.

Brush Pick-Up

If you have brush that needs to be chipped, you can either haul it to the compost site and place it on the brush pile or we can chip on-site for larger quantities. We chip once a week on Wednesdays (depending on weather and scheduling). We will chip brush up to 4"in diameter. You must contact the Clerk's Office at 920.853.3241 to request chipping at your property. If you do not call, it will not be picked up.

Special Board Meeting:

Wednesday, September 20, 2023 at 6 p.m.
Next Regular Board Meeting:

Tuesday, October 10, 2023 at 7 p.m. Village of Hilbert Website: hilbertwi.gov

Village Clerk's Office E-mail: adminclerktreasurer@hilbertwi.gov

Village Clerk's Office Phone: 920.853.3241